**From:** Josh Howard < <u>joshua.howard@ncsbe.gov</u>>

**Date:** July 15, 2015 at 11:33:08 PM EDT **To:** "Strach, Kim" < kim.strach@ncsbe.gov>

**Subject: Resignation matter** 

**Executive Director Strach:** 

Board Member Paul Foley has asked me to accept his resignation to avoid distraction from the important work of our Board. I regretfully accept his resignation.

There has been no finding of wrongdoing by Mr. Foley, and the report we requested from the Attorney General found no improper influence by Mr. Foley over the outcome of the Board's efforts in the matter of Chase Burns and IIT, LLC.

I appreciate Mr. Foley's dedicated service to the Board of Elections and the many hours he has committed to the Board and the citizens of North Carolina.

Josh Howard Chair of the North Carolina Board of Elections

From: "Foley, Paul" < paul.foley@ncsbe.gov > Date: July 15, 2015 at 11:32:26 PM EDT

To: "Howard, Joshua" < joshua.howard@ncsbe.gov>

**Subject: Resignation** 

Dear Chairman Howard,

After much thought and consideration, I ask you to accept my resignation from the North Carolina Board of Elections to avoid distractions from the important work of the board.

Sincerely,

Paul Foley